
































KEYSTONE ACADEMY TRUST
(A company limited by guarantee)

TRUSTEES' REPORT (CONTINUED)
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 AUGUST 2024

Streamlined energy and carbon reporting (continued)

Measures Taken to Improve Energy Efficiency

Measures have been taken to increase energy efficiency during the reporting period, including:

Replacement of an oil fuelled boiler with an air source heat pump
Maximising insulation during building works
Encourgaing use of video conferencing for meetings and training
Limiting usage of heating where possible
Improving energy ratings of electrical items when replaced
Educational initiatives to engage pupils in opportunities to reduce consumption eg turning off light switches

Continued programme of replacing lighting with more energy efficient bulbs.

Plans for future periods

The vision for the Trust is to continue to maintain high standards in our existing schools while exploring

opportunities to expand to maximise the benefits of being a multi-academy trust. The Trust will continue to build
on its strategy and activities in the following key areas:
• To achieve good or outstanding when academies are next inspected by Ofsted.

• To increase the number of academies within the Trust through appropriate schools joining the organisation.

• To explore options to work collaboratively with other MATs.
• To ensure that the Trust is financially viable over the short, medium and long term.
• To provide school improvement support to all Trust schools as well as schools external to Keystone.

• To ensure that the Trust’s operations are cost effective, value for money and properly funded, ensuring best

value for the MAT and the taxpayer.

Funds held as custodian on behalf of others

Neither Keystone Academy Trust nor any of its trustees are acting as custodian trustees on behalf of others.

Disclosure of information to auditors

Insofar as the Trustees are aware:

• there is no relevant audit information of which the charitable company's auditors are unaware, and

• that Trustees have taken all steps that they ought to have taken to make themselves aware of any

relevant audit information and to establish that the auditors are aware of that information.

The Trustees' report was approved by order of the Board of Trustees, as the company directors, on

h and signed on its behalf by:

Cha/r of Trustees

Page 15

17 December 2024











17 December 2024



17 December 2024



17 December 2024









19 December 2024





19 December 2024









17 December 2024






































































